
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 15, 2021 

Chairman Headland and House Finance and Taxation Committee Members, 

On behalf of Great River Energy, I am submitting testimony in support of Senate Bill 2137 to 
provide a sales and use tax exemption for data center technology equipment and computer 
software for use in data centers.   

Incentives like SB2137 help North Dakota compete with other states that are targeting data 
centers.  

Great River Energy supports SB2137 and we respectfully ask that the committee provide a “Do-
Pass” recommendation on this legislation.  

Thank you for your consideration, 

Rachel Retterath 

Manager, Business Development & Governmental Affairs 
Great River Energy 
Lobbyist #77 
 


